








A13. DfE ODT PROGRAMME update 

Mr Doran referred Members to the recommendations arising from the Department's 
organisational development and transformation review and the introduction of new 
Partnership Agreements replacing the previous Management Statement and Financial 
Memorandum. 

He advised that he, Mr Nugent and Mr Kilpatrick attended a sector planning workshop on 
20 May setting out this type of engagement which will continue as part of DfE commitments 
under the new partnership model. 

Members noted the report. 

A14. DfE FE DELIVERY MODEL update 

Mrs Campbell reminded Members that the Department have commissioned Tribal to carry 
out a review of the FE delivery model to establish a quantitative and qualitative evidence 
base. She stated that the Senior Management Team had facilitated two workshops with 
the Governing Body to seek views on governance arrangements, strategic planning and 
collaborative activity, policy influence, financial and risk management, staffing and 
collective negotiation structures under CEF and delivering on the dual mandate to promote 
economic growth through skills and address social inclusion. 

Mrs Campbell provided detail on the conclusions from both groups and advised that a 
further workshop will be convened following receipt of the recommendations arising from 
the Tribal report. 

A15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Mr Doran informed that colleges have been asked to make a response to the 1 OX Skills 
strategy. 

He advised that the 14-19 framework was launched earlier that day and looked forward to 
both Departments progressing the development and implementation of the associate 
action plan. 

Mr Sloan referred Members to the DEL circular FE 05/10 advising on the Department's 
position in regard to enhanced disclosure checks of Governing Body Members. 

A14. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting of the full Governing Body is scheduled for Tuesday 30 August. 

The meeting concluded at 20.45. 
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